# GOOD TIDINGS

E-NEWS 12 JULY 2012 Issue #11

# **Baptism - Johnny Gules - VIC Conference**

# In This Issue...

<b>Baptism - Johnny Gules - VIC</b>
<u>Conference</u> 1
<u>Baptism - Luisa Gordon - WA</u>
<u>Field</u> 2
GC Sabbath School Seminar -
NSW Conference2
<u>Victoria Camp 2012</u> 2
<b>Great Keppel Island Youth</b>
Camp - QLD Conference3
Vanuatu Field - Conference
and Delegation 20124
<b>Cooking Demonstrations</b>
Griffith - NSW Conference5
<b>Health &amp; Prophecy Outreach -</b>
WA Field5
NSW Conference Camp
Meeting 20125
Elim Missionary College 2012
Graduation6
Prophecy Seminar -
Rockhampton, QLD7
Elim Health Medical
Missionary School 2012 -
Commencement8
Obituary - Shirley Roberts -
New Zealand Field9
Pope - "Sunday a human right"
10
<b>Welfare Department - Nadrau</b>
Project Appeal - Fiji10
0.1 1 60 44



Johnny Gules is now our brother in Christ. On 25<sup>th</sup> March, 2012 many came to see and offer support to their dear friend as he took the step in baptism, recognizing Jesus as the Lord of his life and covenanting to follow Him. At 6:00pm church members, family and friends commenced gathering on the green grassy banks of the Hawkesbury River, Windsor NSW to witness the occasion. Testimonies of friends and family began shortly after the

opening prayer, bringing into light the changes made in Johnny's life. Every testimony was very moving and showed how much God had been at work in Johnny's heart, and how powerful the God we serve really is. As each person stood up to share their experiences in seeing the changes in this man's heart, beams of happiness on Johnny's face were plainly seen by all. He knew he had people around him who loved him and cared for his salvation. Having made the decision to give his heart to the Lord, he stood up to share his testimony. As he was talking there were smiles, laughter and crying. This truly was a wonderful day. Then came the time for our dear brother to take the profession of faith. Johnny, smiling, said yes to every question asked. Then special prayers were given on his behalf. I believe all of heaven rejoiced in seeing this one man give his life to God. As the prayers came to a close, we all made our way to the edge of the water to witness the baptism of Johnny.

As we watched Johnny walk into the water tears filled the eyes of many, as they joined their voices in song. They had been waiting to see this day for many years and had been praying with longing in their hearts that one day he would make a stand to serve God. Now before their eyes the moment had finally come. As Johnny and Br Ben Thiel, the officiating minister, reached the middle of the river, all were silent. Br Thiel raised his hand and

baptized Johnny Gules in the name of the Father, the Son and the Holy Ghost. This act signified the beginning of his new walk with Christ in His church. Now, our dear friend and brother in Christ, Johnny "is a new creature", "old things are passed away, behold, all things are become new." (2 Corinthians 5:17) As this new man walked out of the water we all made a line to greet him, and offered him a word of encouragement.

We ask that all reading this will pray for Johnny. Satan isn't pleased with what happened that day. He will work hard to make him fall. Please pray for Johnny Gules in a special way that he may continue to put God first in his life. Ask God to give him the strength in his new walk with Christ! If you are a new creature in Christ or if you are still deciding if you want to give your life to God, I leave this verse with you to carry on for the rest of your life. "Have I not commanded thee? Be strong and of a good courage; be not afraid, neither be thou dismayed: for the LORD thy God is with thee whithersoever thou goest." (Josh. 1:9) God promises to be with each and everyone one of us every step of the way, let's take him at his promise today.

--Submitted by Jordan Severt

More photos online: www.sdarm.org.au/news

## Baptism - Luisa Gordon - WA Field



On Sunday morning, the 11th March, 2012 church members, family and friends all arrived at the Busselton Beach, Western Australia, to witness the baptism of Luisa Gordon. All of us rejoiced to see her make her covenant with the Lord. Among those present was one of Luisa's friends that she had made through her work, while babysitting. She was a lovely lady and was very impressed with the ceremony. After Luisa's baptism everyone enjoyed breakfast by the beach. We thank the Lord for a wonderful morning, and our prayers are with Luisa as she begins her new life in Christ.

More photos online: www.sdarm.org.au/news

#### GC Sabbath School Seminar - NSW Conference

During the weekend of March 9-11, 2012 Br Paul Chapman, our General Conference Sabbath School Department Director, was invited to conduct a Sabbath School Seminar for the benefit of Sabbath School Leaders and Teachers in the NSW Conference. The Seminar commenced Friday evening, March 9, and focused on the theme, "Evangelism Through the Sabbath School". Many expressed their appreciation for the emphasis on the purpose of the Sabbath School as the most effective local church agent in bringing souls to Christ. DVD's of the seminar are being prepared and will be distributed at cost price to all AUC Fields and Churches upon request.

#### Victoria Camp 2012

The biennial Victoria Camp was held on the Easter weekend, April 5-9, 2012. Our theme was "Jesus' Last Prayer," on the subject of Christian unity. Jesus' prayer in John 17 was for His disciples. The main emphasis of His prayer was "that they may be one." We learned that the unity of the church is the greatest evidence of the reality of Jesus' mission. Our first priority must be unity with Jesus ourselves, which will lead to unity with one another and a unified witness to the world.

As a first for a camp in Victoria, the meetings were broadcast live on the Internet. A number of viewers from around the world tuned in to the meetings.

We were blessed with the presence of the Elim Missionary College students, who assisted with everything from presenting several of the meetings, to helping with food preparation, to running the live Internet broadcast.

A number of activities for the youth were held. The highlight was a boat trip around Lake Victoria on the passenger boat owned by the campground. Everyone enjoyed the fellowship as we spent several hours touring the lake together.

#### **Great Keppel Island Youth Camp - QLD Conference**

On the weekend of April 13 – 16, 2012 the QLD Youth Department conducted a Youth Camp on Great Keppel Island. Forty-eight people attended from among the youth and church members throughout the Field. All the worship services were conducted by the youth and focused on the theme, "How Big is Your God". Though the weather alternated between sunshine and misty rain, we were grateful to be able to hold Sabbath School classes on the beach. Hayden Wiseman, together with his brother Sam, both from NSW, also made a special trip up to help hold an outreach concert on the Saturday night. During the afternoon of the Sabbath, a number of young people canvassed the local island residents and visitors to invite them to the concert, which was held in the open bistro area of the local restaurant. Around 20 visitors from the general public sat down to hear the youth sing and play to the glory of God. Sunday was set aside for recreation in nature. All thoroughly enjoyed the camp and are looking forward to the next one. The following link is to an online video of the youth singing "Precious Lord" at the concert: <a href="http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pqd2IHHPb">http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pqd2IHHPb</a> E



The following report is from Latilda Wynne (QLD) and first appeared in "The Pioneer" news letter:

"At 1:30pm on Friday, everyone was rushing to make the ferry on time, at the harbour. We arrived at the harbour to find that the boat didn't leave till 3:00 p.m. What a relief for latecomers like us! It was so exciting to catch up with old friends (and new). The boat trip over to Keppel Island was the roughest boat trip we had been on. There were a number of people who were quite sick. For other people who enjoy boats rides, it was fun. Your stomach would go up and down, up and down. It was dangerous walking around on the boat because you could fall off!!

"Praise God everyone arrived at the Island safely and no one missed the ferry. Then there was a hurry to get

all the food heated up and everyone settled in before Sabbath opening, which by God's grace we were all able to attend. The evening meeting was on 'Gods Awesome Power' and was presented by Jylan Wynne. It was his very first time so we can praise God for that. The beach at Keppel was absolutely gorgeous. There were these cute little birds called Curlews that were constantly hanging round the camp.

"There were also a lot of possums that were always trying to get into the kitchen. They were such pests to those in the kitchen. They started biting children who attempted to feed them. Through it all they were adorably cute!!

"On Sabbath we had the Youth lesson outside in nature. It was beautiful and uplifting to see the ocean just in front of you. We had a truly wonderful and blessed Sabbath.

"Eating outside was really good and gave you more of an appetite. The food was very well prepared and everyone enjoyed it. A big thankyou goes to Rachel and Jessica for doing so much hard preparation and cooking beforehand and organising.

"It takes a lot of time and energy to do this. I am sure everyone enjoyed the delicious food they prepared and are very grateful to them. There was a lot of raw food that kept our minds healthy and clear, so everyone could listen attentively and take in the messages that the young people presented.

"On Sabbath morning some friendly lorikeets were landing on people with food!!

"Sabbath evening was the concert. Everyone who participated really enjoyed it, though it was a bit nerve racking (!!).

"The concert was a great success and we were able to give out fifteen 'Steps to Christ'. There were quite a number of people from the public. After the concert we were able to go around and meet some of those people. They were really blessed by the instruments playing and the singing.

"On Monday morning everyone was busy packing and preparing to leave. Those who wanted to were invited for a walk around the Island. The walk was really nice and was enjoyed by almost all who attended. Everyone pitched in and helped with cleaning and packing up all the food. There was so much food left over, that we were able to give some to the lady who ran the bar/restaurant. The loading of the luggage took over half an hour to do, but with team work we got it done. The feedback from the camp was really good and God was present throughout the whole camp. Next year everyone wants to do it again. Praise God that at the end of the camp many young people who had previously not been very interested in God came forward wanting to give their lives to Him. Plus there were many first time presenters who took the meetings, that were a great blessing.

"A Big Thankyou goes to Johnny and Rachel for organising the whole camp.

"Also Jessica and Lana too for their great input!!!!

"But..... The biggest goes to God, as they couldn't have done it without Him."

More photos online: www.sdarm.org.au/news

#### Vanuatu Field - Conference and Delegation 2012

The Vanuatu Field conference was conducted during the month of May 2012. The conference was conducted in Port Vila at the local school grounds run by Br Clements. The conference was based upon "The Church Militant and The Church Triumphant". Br Alasdair Pow presented some of the main studies in English while the other local brethren conducted their studies in the local language. The conference was well attended by the local brethren along with a number of visiting brethren from other islands. Some members of other churches were in attendance and they expressed their desire to get copies of the studies so that they can share with their congregations. Br Alasdair conducted some health lectures during the conference to help educate the members as to the importance of looking after our bodies by following the eight laws of health. The delegation session was held on the Sunday and the field was reorganized with Br Andrew Caleb being elected as the new Vanuatu Field Mission Leader. Despite the warm and raining weather the camp provided a blessing to all who attended.

#### **Cooking Demonstrations Griffith - NSW Conference**

On the 7th of May, the Coleambally church group gathered in Griffith for a public vegetarian cooking demonstration. Alasdair Pow started with a health talk on optimal nutrition. When he finished the talk, the ladies came out from the kitchen, and introduced themselves to the 35 people that had booked in to learn about cooking gluten free recipes. Faith Pow started the cooking demo off with Lentil soup and Gluten free bread, which tasted very nice I must say. Jane and Hannah continued the presentation with Pimento dip which tasted very nice with the sour dough bread. Esther Wiseman made the second course which consisted of curry chick pea and quinoa patties



along with potato bake which all tasted absolutely fantastic. Mary Wiseman then finished the night of cooking with carob pudding slice. The food was well presented and the audience enjoyed the night very much. We can all praise God for the interested contacts that we have got.

Submitted by Sam Wiseman.

More photos online: www.sdarm.org.au/news

### **Health & Prophecy Outreach - WA Field**

In the month of March 2012 the Western Australian Field conducted a series of outreach programs over 2 weekends. The first weekend revolved around a health outreach for the public in the area of Gosnells. This outreach involved cooking demonstrations conducted by the local members along with health lectures by Br. Alasdair Pow. A good number of members from the Guildford church in WA were involved in planning and organizing the health program. Some were demonstrating the vegetarian dishes while others were working in the kitchen. Others were serving the dishes to the gathering and yet others will taking registrations and running a book and refreshment stalls. Overall the outreach was a team effort and had a good response from the public participants. The health lectures centred around the subject of discovering super foods to help in the fight with cancer.

The second weekend of outreach continued to focus on the community of Gosnells. The program consisted of prophecies related directly to the first and second advents of our Lord Jesus Christ. A good number from the health program came to listen to the messages and all the attendees seemed to receive it positively. We thank the Lord for his leading in giving this opportunity to share the gospel message of health and prophecy with the community.

#### **NSW Conference Camp Meeting 2012**

The New South Wales Conference camp meeting was conducted during the Queen's birthday long weekend in June 2102. Despite the cooler weather the camp was very well attended with a number of interstate visitors coming down to share in the fellowship time. The theme of the conference was called '1888 and Beyond: The Most Precious message'. As we are aware, the Lord gave a most precious message through his servants E.J. Waggoner and A.T. Jones during the year of 1888. The studies presented by each speaker were designed to highlight a significant part of the most precious message of "Christ Our Righteousness". The camp was a blessing for all who attended and it is hoped that those who attended left with a greater desire to study more deeply into the most precious message of Christ our righteousness.

## **Elim Missionary College 2012 Graduation**



During the NSW Conference camp meeting of June 2012, a graduation ceremony was held for the Elim Missionary College's 2012 students. Br Peter Lausevic presided over the graduation ceremony where the students were given their graduation certificates. The students were also given time to share their experiences with the congregation. One student, Br Juan Ricardo Amaya has now commenced a 12 month internship, as part of the full four year Trainee Gospel Worker program. Other students are already being engaged in local church ministries and projects, and have indicated the benefit the EMC course has been in preparing them for these responsibilities. We pray the Lord will bless these students as they continue to minister in their home fields and churhes.

The EMC Board has agreed to hold the next program in 2014. Expressions of interest from any persons who wish to attend can be sent to <a href="mailto:emc@sdarm.org.au">emc@sdarm.org.au</a>

More photos online: www.sdarm.org.au/news

#### Prophecy Seminar - Rockhampton, QLD



From the 17 – 23<sup>rd</sup> June, 2012, the "Meltdown to Eternity" Bible Prophecy Seminar was held in Rockhampton, QLD. Br. Paul Chapman presented the message each night, and local QLD youth, together with Brn. Hayden Wiseman and Sam Wiseman, presented a musical item to commence and close each meeting.

The main thrust of advertising was 10,000 flyers delivered via Australia Post, a half page newspaper ad in the Rockhampton "Morning Bulletin" (a local paid newspaper – 15,000 circulation), 50 x A3 Posters, community announcements on local radio and television, and word of mouth.

The Seminar got underway on time 7:00pm Sunday night. There were 8 visitors present and all of them expressed positive comments at the conclusion of the first night's presentation. All indicated they would return for each night.

At least 8 - 10 visitors attended every night. Four more visitors attended at various nights, bringing the total visitors for the week to 12. One of the visitors is a pastor who has recently accepted the Sabbath. He conducts a home church meeting each Sabbath and has invited us to visit with him next time we are in Rockhampton.

Thursday night's presentation, entitled "God's Mark of Deliverance", brought out the truth of the Sabbath and its purpose as a sign of creation and redemption. Br. Chapman informed the visitors present that he would be speaking on Sabbath morning at the local CWA hall, where he would look at nine New Testament



verses that many Christian's use to support Sunday sacredness. As a result of the invitation three visitors also attended the Sabbath morning meeting. They also stayed for the combined fellowship lunch.

We also had on hand 50 pre-recorded DVD's on the topic presented the first night – "The New World Order: Will it Succeed?". (These had been recorded by Br. Chapman with the help of Br. Bruce Powell in NSW a few weeks before the seminar.) Each night we encouraged visitors to take these to hand out to their friends. By the end of the week, our supply of 50 was exhausted. All have requested DVD's of the entire series of presentations which were recorded on video. We hope to have these available for distribution shortly.

Beyond those that attended the meetings, we received seven requests for the <u>free pre-recorded DVD</u> from people who were not

able to attend the evening meetings. We also received nine reply paid requests for "The Great Controversy" book which was offered with the 10,000 flyers that went out.

All in all we have 27 new non-Adventist contacts that have been touched in some way by this outreach effort so far.

We thank the Lord for this response and ask that you please keep the visitors in your prayers.

If any have not yet, but would still like to donate to the costs of the mission, or give for future planned seminars, please give to the "QLD Prophecy Seminar" fund. You can also EFT donations via internet banking:

Seventh Day Adventist Reform Movement QLD

BSB: 034060 Acc: 153733

Please send confirmation of deposit details via email to: <a href="mailto:gld@sdarm.org.au">gld@sdarm.org.au</a>

Once again, we thank everyone for their support and prayers.

More photos online: www.sdarm.org.au/news

#### Elim Health Medical Missionary School 2012 - Commencement

Elim Health Medical Missionary School commenced its first training program on the 2nd July 2012 at Elim heights campground. There were nine students enrolled in the one year distance education course where the basics of natural medicine will be studied. The first semester covers the fundamentals of anatomy and physiology. The students were given a series of lectures by Br Alasdair Pow based upon their textbooks on the human organism and the skeletal system. They will continue during the next four months to study into the eleven organ systems that make up the human organism. In November they will sit a three hour closed book examination, as part of the nationally accredited assessment for this unit of the course.



The students were also given some theoretical and practical demonstrations in foot relaxation techniques and remedial massage by Sisters Susan Lausevic and Tanya Gordon respectively. In order to better understand the practical nature of remedial massage, Sr. Tanya challenged the students with two assessments covering the theory of massage including ethics and practice, as well as the anatomy of the body. Students were required to identify the major muscles and bones of the skeletal system as they related to massage practice. All students were given an opportunity to practice upon each other the techniques taught.

Br Britain conducted a series of lectures on the basis for medical missionary endeavour. The lectures highlighted the importance of combining the gospel message with the health message, and how it can prove a blessing towards humanity when conducted aright.

The weather was rather cold in the mornings and evenings but the middle of day were a bit warmer. Sisters Danica Tyler, Fulga Batger and Anda were in charge of providing the students meals with some other sisters helping out also. Br Geoff McCutcheon proved a great help by transporting many people and materials back and forth to the camp ground and airports. The week was enjoyed by all and will be followed up by the next training session in the beginning of November where the students will be learning the fundamentals of Human Nutrition.

#### **Obituary - Shirley Roberts - New Zealand Field**



Sis. Shirley Dorothy Valmae Roberts passed away in the early hours of Thursday morning 29 March, 2012 with her son and daughter Scott and Cherry and grand-daughter Micah by her side at the age of 83. She had endured the past 3 and a half year's bed ridden from Dementia and Alzheimer's disease. It was a true blessing to have her live at home in familiar surroundings with her family and pets. She had some wonderful carers come in to help the family who have stayed good friends of the family. She is survived by her children John, Paul, Cherylene, Paulene, Andrea, Scott and Regena, 9 grand children and 2 great grandchildren.

The funeral was held at home. This was a comfort for the family .This was where she had spent the last few years of her life and it was a fitting place for a final farewell from this world till Jesus' return. Bro. Matthias Thiel kindly came down from Auckland to conduct the service and Sis

Elizabeth Thiel and Sis Chantelle Nillsen supplied the music. The family wishes to thank them for their care and support. She was buried at the local cemetery in Patea. Family and friends spent that following evening staying up till the late hours sharing memories, laughs, and looking at photos of her life.

Shirley was born in Australia to Thomas and Maud Roberts in Wharoonga, Sydney on the 4<sup>th</sup> April 1928. She was an only child.

While attending Avondale College she met Reginald Bayne and they were married in 1950. Together they had seven children.

Life was busy for her right from the start. Her parents were an older couple so she looked after them while working and eventually starting her own family. Various things she did over the years consisted of her working as a VAD helper, governess in the outback, and working at the government stores, and then became a fulltime mother which continued on to bringing up some of her grandchildren.

There were many interests and hobbies that she had but her great loves were family, children, music - particularly Handel's Messiah and the hymns 'Glorious things of thee are spoken' and 'What a friend we have in Jesus', flowers, and animals - especially cats. She had a strong faith which helped her cope through the rough times in life. This faith she passed on and shared with her family.

In 1964, Shirley moved to New Zealand with her husband and her four children and in the years to follow their other three children were born. The family remained in Auckland till the mid nineties then shifted to South Taranaki.

Shirley was baptized into the Seventh Day Adventist Reform Movement along with Sis. Judy Paul by Bro. Merv Southwell at Paraki pools in the early nineties.

She will be remembered for her loving nature, kindness and be dearly missed by her family and friends but we are comforted by the hope of been reunited again at the resurrection.

On behalf of Shirley, the Roberts/Bayne family want to say a big thank you to all who sent their condolences and to all those who supported us through the funeral. God bless you all.

--Submitted by Micah Bayne

#### Pope - "Sunday a human right"

Last year we reported (GT E-News, Issue #8) on the launch of the European Sunday Alliance, a coalition of 65 civil society organisations, trade unions and Churches who have committed to to safeguarding and promoting work-free Sundays. As part of these efforts, on May 16 of this year, Pope Benedict XVI launched his appeal against Sunday working which was introduced not so long ago in Italy. During his address, reportedly attended by 11 thousand pilgrims, the Pope stated, "I also hope that Sunday, the Lord's Day and weekly celebration of His Resurrection, will be a day of rest and an opportunity to strengthen family ties."

[Vatican Radio, May 16, 2012] <a href="http://www.news.va/en/news/pope-a-familys-right-to-work-and-sunday-rest">http://www.news.va/en/news/pope-a-familys-right-to-work-and-sunday-rest</a>

A few weeks later, in a pastoral visit to Milan, the Pope responded to a question on work/family time balance. In his response he stated, "And finally, there is Sunday, the day of celebration: I hope that Sunday is observed in America. Sunday, the Lord's Day, seems to me to be of great importance, and as such it is also "our day", because we are free. In the creation account, this was the Creator's original intention: that on one day we should all be free. In this freedom for one another, for ourselves, we are free for God. And this is how I think we defend human freedom, by defending Sunday and feast-days as the Lord's days and thus as our days." <a href="http://www.vatican.va/holy\_father/benedict\_xvi/speeches/2012/june/documents/hf\_ben-xvi\_spe\_20120602\_festa-testimonianze\_en.html">http://www.vatican.va/holy\_father/benedict\_xvi/speeches/2012/june/documents/hf\_ben-xvi\_spe\_20120602\_festa-testimonianze\_en.html</a>

While maintaining a healthy balance between work and family life is an important Christian principle, we believe defending Sunday for this purpose runs contrary to clear Biblical evidence that the seventh day of the week, Saturday, was the day ordained for this purpose. More importantly, we are opposed to the notion that a day of rest should be enshrined in law, which is the ultimate objective of the European Sunday Alliance. Arguably, no day needs legal protection. Millions around the globe choose to rest and worship on a day other than Sunday, even if this means inconvenience. They are a living testament to the fact that if a rest day is important enough, no one can make you work on it.

How far will the various Sunday alliances go in defending Sunday, contrary to the Bible? Prophecy indicates the whole world will be compelled to respect Sunday as a day of rest and religious observance. God is calling for us to take our stand in defense of truth and righteousness. In doing so we will find ourselves in direct opposition to the vast majority of Christendom. May God help us to be able to stand when the final test of our allegiance comes.

#### Welfare Department - Nadrau Project Appeal - Fiji

Dear Reader and Friends,

Recently an urgent appeal for assistance has come across the Welfare Department's Desk. High up in the Fiji Highlands' Nadrau Plateau, about 7 hours drive from the city of Suva along mostly unsealed roads and tracks, is a small group of members and visitors. They currently meet sitting down on the front porch of one of our Brother's house. They really need assistance in building a small church building. They are willing to supply all the timbers which they will cut using a chainsaw. They plan on making this a new place of worship with their own hands. The members and visitors are simple farmers who make a living from the volcanic soils. They have requested urgent assistance in monetary help in order to purchase the metal corrugated roofing iron. This iron and materials is to be used for the construction of a house of prayer.

The need is urgent for roofing and walls due to the hard driving rains that come down in this area. They will weave the side walls with local materials and complete this little place of prayer in a short time. The current need is for the metal roofing and a few bags of cement in order to secure the posts along with a few kilos of nails. If you find it in your heart to assist in this need please forward the funds no matter how small or large. They will multiply rapidly. We currently need \$2000.00 towards this little project. May the Lord richly bless the givers in this endeavour with a Bible verse the Brethren in Fiji have sent. Found in Hebrews 10:25 "Not forsaking the assembling of ourselves together as the manner of some is; but exhorting one another; and so much the more, as ye see the day approaching". Please mark NADRAU PROJECT on your donations.

On behalf of the Welfare Department, John Lausevic

#### **Calendar of Events**

July 27-August 5, 2012 Solomon Islands Mission Camp Meeting

For further information contact: info@sdarm.org.au

Telephone: (02) 9627 7553

**August 17-19, 2012 Queensland Conference Camp Meeting** 

Venue: Ewen Maddock Recreation Centre,

Landsborough Queensland.

For further information contact: <a href="mailto:qld@sdarm.org.au">qld@sdarm.org.au</a>

Telephone: (07) 3862 4803

September 14-16, 2012 Western Australian Field Camp Meeting

For further information contact: gerson@sdarm.org.au

Telephone: (08) 9377 3283

September 25-30, 2012 Papua New Guinea Field Camp Meeting

For further information contact: info@sdarm.org.au

Telephone: (02) 9627 7553

October 4-8, 2012 Health Seminar, New Zealand

For further information contact: info@sdarm.org.au

Telephone: (02) 9627 7553

October 25-29, 2012 Fiji Islands Field Camp Meeting

For further information contact: info@sdarm.org.au

Telephone: (02) 9627 7553

November 2-4, 2012 'Getting to Know God' Retreat

Venue: Elim Heights Youth Campground

Colo Heights, New South Wales

For further information contact: missionary@sdarm.org.au

Telephone: (02) 9627 7553

December 25-29, 2012 "Alive and Kicking" Health Camp

**Venue:** Elim Heights Youth Campground

Colo Heights, New South Wales

For further information contact: info@sdarm.org.au

Telephone: (02) 9627 7553

#### **GOOD TIDINGS E-NEWS**

Electronic Newsletter of the Seventh Day Adventist Reform Movement, Australasian Union Conference

PO Box 132, Riverstone NSW 2765, Australia

Tel: (02) 9627 7553

Email: goodtidings@sdarm.org.au

Web: <u>www.sdarm.org.au</u>
Editor: Paul Chapman
Associate Editor: Ben Thiel
Design: Tabitha Hauptmann

If you no longer wish to receive the Good Tidings e-news, please click unsubscribe: UNSUBSCRIBE